
e IIarch 26, 99

Mr. Benjamin J. Luberoff
261 Fearrington Post
Pittsboro, NC 27312-8556

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF COMMENT PERIOD RELATED TO
PROPOSED AMENDMENTFOR SHEARON HARRIS NUCLEAR POWER PLANT

Dear Mr. Luberoff:

I am responding to your letter of February 8, 1999, to the Chairman and Commissioners of the
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC). Your letter endorsed the Chatham County Board of
Commissioners'equest for a 30-day extension of the comment period associated with Carolina
Power & Light Company's (CP&L's) proposed increase in the spent fuel storage capacity at the
St tl i N I P P~l i Wk C y.N |C
2237, January 13, 1999).

Mr. Charlie Horne, the Chatham County Manager, made his request to the NRC in a letter
dated February 3, 1999. As the enclosed letter to Mr. Horne indicates, the staff has denied his
request to extend the comment period, but has agreed to accept comments from Chatham
County provided they are submitted in a reasonable time after the Board of Commissioners has
had an opportunity to evaluate its consultant's report.

Your letter of February 8, 1999, also provided comments on the NRC staff's proposed no
significant hazards consideration determination. The NRC staff will consider your comments,
along with any others received, in the safety evaluation for the Shearon Harris amendment
request.

, Sincerely, „

original.signed by:
John K. ZwolinsKI, Director
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No. 50-400

Enclosure: As stated

cc w/encl: See next page

DISTRIBUTION:see next page
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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON» D.c. 2055&4001

March 26, 1999

Mr. Benjamin J. Luberoff
261 Fearrington Post
Pittsboro, NC 27312-8556

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF COMMENT PERIOD RELATED TO
PROPOSED AMENDMENTFOR SHEARON HARRIS NUCLEAR POWER
PLANT

Dear Mr. Luberoff:

I am responding to your letter of February 8, 1999, to the Chairman and Commissioners of the
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC). Your letter endorsed the Chatham County Board of
Commissioners'equest for a 30-day extension of the comment period associated with Carolina
Power & Light Company's (CP&L's) proposed increase in the spent fuel storage capacity at the
Ph ~ I I PPI iWkk.hh
2237, January 13, 1999).

Mr. Charlie Horne, the Chatham County Manager, made his request to the NRC in a letter
dated February 3, 1999. As the enclosed letter to Mr. Horne indic'ates, the staff has denied his
request to extend the comment period, but has agreed to accept comments from Chatham
County provided they are submitted in a reasonable time after the Board of Commissioners has
had an opportunity to evaluate its consultant's report.

Your letter of February 8, 1999, also provided comments on the NRC staff's proposed no
significant hazards consideration determination. The NRC staff will consider your comments,
along with any others received, in the safety evaluation for the Shearon Harris amendment
request.

Sincerely,

John . Zwolinski, Director
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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